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Dear Associates, 

Our newsletter committee has done it again, and 

we are pleased to have the 2014 spring/summer 

edition at hand.  It takes a great deal of effort to 

put all the pieces in place in order to have a viable 

paper.  So our thanks go out to our committee for 

the good work you are now reading. 

The newly discerned Associate Coordinating 

Team, which consists of: Co-Coordinators Pat 

Wolosz and Ellie Filippone; Valerie Day, Person 

at Large; Roe McKenna, DW; DW Appointee to 

the Team and Cathy Murtha, DW, Liaison to the 

Daughters of Wisdom, began their term in January 

of 2014, and we want to thank all of you who par-

ticipated in the process to discern the team for the 

next three years.  Our heartfelt thanks also to 

Cathy Murtha, DW who worked with us, prepared 

us, and guided us through the discernment process 

over the last several years.   

We began the New Year with a weekend at Star of 

the Sea in January to look ahead and to determine 

priorities for the next three years.  The team met, 

and we were happy to be joined by Cathy Murtha 

as we set our goalsésome of which are short-term 

while others we hope to accomplish over time.  

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

The goals we have set for this teamôs term are the 

following: 

A viable, user-friendly web presence 

Online, interactive Wisdom Circles 

An up-to-date introductory packet for Associ-

ates of Wisdom inquirers  

Continuing efforts of the Associates of Wis-

dom to defray the costs of their events and 

other expenses  

Creating an environment that recognizes the 

gifts of each Associate of Wisdom and foster-

ing fuller involvement and ownership within 

the Associate Community 

Re-forming and rejuvenating our standing 

committees (membership, formation, newslet-

ter, mission) and encouraging participation on 

the part of all Associates, even those at a dis-

tance  

Increasing awareness and understanding of our 

connection with the International Friends of 

Wisdom   

Examining ways to invite others to become 

part of the Associate Community 

Forming a Social (ñSunshineò) Committee to 

connect with Associates in times of illness, 

death, celebration etc. 

Continued on next page . . . 

 

A View From Star of the Sea é.. òOur home away from homeó 

 

 



 The words of our Mission Statement are: 

ñTogether we love, live, proclaim Wisdom.ò  At 

this time, the team would like to focus on the first 

word of that statementðñtogether.ò Focusing on 

that key word, we have targeted as our immediate 

goal: increasing involvement and ownership 

within the Associate Community.   This is some-

thing we need to do together. Your inputðinput 

from each one of you, near or farðis vital as to-

gether we seek new and creative ways to revitalize 

our connections within, and to, the Associate 

Community.  

 

PLEASE PUT THESE IMPORTANT DATES ON YOUR CALENDAR:  

JUNE 20-21 WISDOM SPIRITUALITY SESSION IN CT;   

JUNE 28  BUSINESS MEETING AT STAR  

(YOU CAN STAY FRIDAY TO SUNDAY)  

JULY 26  THE JUBILEES OF OUR ASSOCIATES,  

VALERIE DAY AND ALISTINE AIKINS;   

OCTOBER 24-26 ANNUAL FALL RETREAT WEEKEND AT STAR.  

By Emma Rohn, DW 

This was the theme of the L.I. Associates' gathering at Queen of the Rosary Dominican Motherhouse at 

Amityville, L.I. on March 16, 2014. In attendance from our congregation were Sr. Emma Rohn, DW,  

Sr Margaret Kelleher, DW,Pat Wolosz, AW, Maryse Haig, AW, and Ellie Filippone, AW.  The presenters,  

Sr. Elaine Jahrdoerfer, OP, and Sr. Cathy Smith, OP, provided background information and guided the partici-

pants through a process of reflection and mutual sharing  

Sr. Elaine spoke of Charism as part of the Tradition of the Church, flowing from the grace of our Baptism  

and centered around the Wisdom of our founders. Charism allows for diversity and different ways of sharing 

the gifts.  These gifts propel us outward to become true  

Gospel witnesses. 

Through a series of questions Sr. Cathy invited us to reflect on 

what our respective charisms really mean to us. What first at-

tracted us to a particular congregation?  How has our charism 

helped us and transformed us into the image of Christ? What 

more do we need to do so that our gifts may become a more 

visible sign of God's goodness?      

God is continually doing something new through us, and the 

Associates of Wisdom have a role to play in this newness.  Can 

we be more outspoken?  Can we do more to attract youth? 

At the closing we were urged strongly to bring someone, espe-

cially a younger person, with us to the next gathering. 

 

 

CHARISM, A GIFT FOR THE CHURCH AND FOR THE WORLD 

A MESSAGE FROM THE ASSOCIATE COMMITTEE, continued 

Wisdomôs Blessings to all at this time of renewal and rebirth, 

PatValerie and Roe



Margo Bromfield, RN, AW  

In my hospice ministry, after receiving an assignment my opening prayer is "May I be in-

strumental to do God's will to assist the patient and family involved.ò 

It is a unique experience and a privilege to walk the patient through their last journey. It can be a quiet prayer, 

a one-way conversation or simply a compassionate touch of the patient's hand,  tenderly guiding the patient 

towards the Lord, as their journey progresses. I call upon my prayer partner, Muriel, of Alston, MA, who joins 

me in prayer so together we obtain the gift of discernment to deliver whatever the patient may need.  We ease 

the way with medications for anxiety and pain to ensure the patient obtains the relief and reassurance needed at 

that time.  

When in Florida, although not working as a nurse, I have another prayer partner as well as a Montfortian  

spiritual director to nurture me as I continue to pray for whomever may be ill in the community. 

William Powers, AW recalls meeting his future wife, Catherine "Tatty  
I came home to Flushing, NY in Oc-

tober 1952 having served two years of 

active duty with the U.S. Navy Re-

serve. I was 23 and had been a radar 

man aboard the destroyer USS Haw-

kins. Before that, I worked for Chase 

National Bank on Wall Street. 

For several years, I participated in 

"The Wall Street Follies," a  

fundraiser for Our Lady of Victory 

Roman Catholic Church, on Pine and 

William streets near Wall Street. Re-

hearsals were beginning, so I stopped 

by, dressed in my Navy uniform, to 

sign up. There, I saw a kick-dance line of beautiful girls. One of them stood out. "Who is that beautiful red-

head in the chorus line?" I asked a friend. "That's Catherine Casserly," she said. 

I always sang a solo in past shows and decided to sing "You Belong to Me." Onstage I introduced myself and 

said, "I'd like to dedicate this song to Catherine Casserly." Mind you, I had not met her yet. 

ñSee the pyramids along the Nile, Watch the sunrise on a tropic isle, Just remember, darling, all the while, 

You belong to meò. 

Well, at the end of the song, the beautiful redhead came up to me and said, "Bill Powers, I don't belong to you 

or any man," and walked away. I couldn't believe it! 

I didn't see Catherine, who was also 23, until rehearsal the following week. Afterward, I asked her if she'd like 

to get a cup of coffee with me. She agreed and later admitted that after thinking about it, she was quite flattered 

by my song dedication. And she loved my singing voice. 

Catherine was a private secretary to a partner at Stewart and Shearer, a law firm on Wall Street. She lived in 

Flatbush, Brooklyn. We started dating and my family nicknamed her "Tatty," the result of a young relative's 

Continued on next page . . . 

MY WORK AS A NURSE IN THE SPIRIT OF WISDOM 

60 YEARS OF ROMANCE 



 mispronunciation. Her father was always asking me to sing, something I love to 

do. That November, I was discharged from the Navy Reserve and went back to 

work for Chase Bank. 

We loved to go dancing. Her parish, Holy Cross Church, had dances every Sat-

urday night. Chase Bank held dances, too, featuring big bands, at the St. George 

Hotel in Brooklyn. They were elegant affairs, free of charge to employees. I proposed six months later. We 

were married on Jan. 30, 1954, and drove to Daytona Beach, Fla., for our honeymoon. There, we entered a 

dance contest and ended up winning first prize, a bottle of Champagne. In 1959, we moved to Terryville, 

where we raised our nine children. Tatty became a full-time homemaker and later held part-time jobs. She also 

kept busy baby sitting our 21 grandchildren. We now have two great-grandsons. I retired from Grumman as a 

procurement manager in 1994. I serve as a deacon at Infant Jesus Roman Catholic Church in Port Jefferson. 

This year we celebrated our 60th anniversary with our entire family at Amici restaurant in Mt. Sinai.  We re-

main so much in love after all these years! 

60 YEARS OF LOVE, continued 

MY CALLING AS AN ASSOCIATE OF WISDOM 

RECOMMENDED READING 
Son of Man -- The Mystical Path to Christ by Andrew Harvey   

Recommended by Audrey J. Schroeder, AW   

By Pat Wolosz, AW 

After I retired from teaching and after my Momôs passing in 2002, I volunteered my 

services with two groups connected with the Daughters of Wisdom who were my 

teachers throughout my high school years: the Our Lady of Wisdom Academy Alum-

nae Association which annually publishes two newsletters and runs a yearly reunion 

luncheon donating the proceeds to the Daughters of Wisdom retirement fund; and the 

Daughters of Wisdom Auxiliary Council which also raises funds for the sisters.  

When I became an Associate of Wisdom in 2008, I continued my work/ministry with 

these groups and also added two more. 

In 2009 I was asked to serve on the Core Team of Fire in Our Hearts, a ministry of the province, which focuses 

on spreading our Wisdom spirituality.  What began as presentations to parishes and retreat groups has now 

evolved into weekly reflections on the internet.  I thoroughly enjoy the creativity of the planning sessions and 

preparing reflections for the internet as well as taking an active role in the presentations themselves--all of 

which put my former teaching skills to current use.  

Since 2011 I have been part of the Associate Coordinating Team.  My commitment to the Associate commu-

nity, as well my passion for the Associate Relationship with the Daughters of Wisdom, now takes more con-

crete form as we face the challenge of fostering fuller involvement and ownership among the women and men 

spread out from Maine to Florida. Among my favorite activities as a team member is not only planning Asso-

ciate weekends/gatherings but also spending time with the Associate community as a whole. 

Becoming an Associate of Wisdom hasnôt just given me ñthingsò to do in my retirement.  It has added new 

depth, meaning, focus, and passion-- for the Associate community, for Wisdom, for the Daughters of Wisdom.  



THE $$$ AND SENSE OF MODERN SLAVERY 
A Day of Awareness by Audrey J.  Schroeder, AW 

Several students led us in a simple prayer reciting 

ñHeôs My Brother; Sheôs My Sisterò. This confer-

ence at St. Johnôs University on April 5, 2014 was 

profound on many levels.  After viewing the poster 

boards done by the students we saw again the faces 

of those brothers and sisters on a power point pres-

entation.  These suffering people are being shown to 

the world and the secret no longer lies under the rug.   

Due to the diligence and advocacy of so many  

dedicated individuals and organizations the Super 

Bowl and other major sports events around the 

world are being picketed by men and women of all 

ages. Sex trafficking is rampant at these events BUT 

-  78% of the hotels approached during the Super 

Bowl cooperated in reporting any hint of trafficking 

on their properties.  Wow, a few dozen people 

speaking for thousands! 

The sex slaves and forced laborers, adults and chil-

dren too, account for millions of dollars going into 

the hands of the people in the business of ñhuman 

traffickingò, and the greed that drives this epidemic 

is worldwide.  We heard stories from people risking 

their lives in order to bring us joyful reports about 

some of our sisters and brothers being rescued and 

sheltered from various forms of injustice from sex 

trafficking to unfair and cruel labor practices.   

Sr. Emma Rohn, DW,  Sr. Evelyn Lamoureux, DW,  

Sr. Margaret Kelliher, DW,  Maryse Haig, AW,  Sr. 

Veronica Byrne, DW, Sr. Christine Sherer, DW and 

I could only gasp at the risks the Keynote Speaker, 

Benjamin Skinner, took to interview both the vic-

tims and the perpetrators of these horrific crimes 

against humanity in such countries as India, Haiti 

and parts of Africa. If you can, pick up a copy of 

Mr. Skinnerôs book  - A Crime So Monstrous: Face 

to Face With Modern Slavery. 

 

When you see the faces on a screen the statistics are 

forgotten and the individualsô eyes canôt leave your 

own. Just the thought of losing all sense of self, 

value and hope would make any one of us cringe; 

living it ï unimaginable. 

We learned about Fair Trade goods.  Faculty mem-

bers, Charles Clark, Ph.D., professor of economics 

and Christopher Vogt, Ph.D., professor of theology,  

shared their research on the connection between  

economics and ethics.  They are not mutually exclu-

sive. If an employer pays a laborer a fair wage the 

only one who loses is the unscrupulous middle man 

who steals away the earnings and voices of the 

workers. 

Corporations are also being taken to task.  Sr. 

Patricia Daly, OP, is Executive Director of the TRI-

State Coalition of Responsible Investment - - a coa-

lition of 40 Roman Catholic dioceses that works 

with major companies to ensure employees are be-

ing paid a fair wage and 

that the corporations in-

vest their stockholdersô 

money in fair trade com-

panies.  Please Google 

some of the many organi-

zations regarding these 

issues such as Lifeway Network, Inc., Justice and 

GEMS*  ï just to mention a few. 

Let us rejoice in the knowledge that our voices are 

being heard and the value of each human being is 

being felt by more and more people around the 

world as we keep the light of Christ shining on all 

people.     

*Girls Education and Mentoring Service 

 



Mary Full of Life  
 

Greetings Mary, full of life 

The Word lives within you 

You are blessed among all women 

And so too is the child you will bear  

 

Holy Mary,  

Mother of Wisdom Incarnate 

Be with us in prayer now 

And at the hour of our return to 

Wisdom Eternal 

 

Ellie FilipponeéJune 2012 
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The newsletter will come 

out twice a year: 
Spring & Fall 

OUR GLORIOUS STAR OF THE SEA 

For prayer and contemplation of Wisdom! To  Gather in Wisdom! 

Wisdom Sets Her Table! 


